
           

 

 

 

 

THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

PARK AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT 

OPEN SPACE DIVISION 

CARMEL VALLEY NEIGHBORHOOD 10 MAINTENANCE ASSESSMENT DISTRICT 

FEBRUARY 2015 STAFF REPORT 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Ornamental Landscaping 

 

 Please let George know if you have suggestions on ways to improve maintenance 

activities within the district.  

 

 Landscape Enhancement Projects are scheduled to proceed in mid February. The project 

will continue on Carmel Country Road, focusing on the slopes and right-of-ways. 

 

 WCA has completed the Tree Inventory Data Collection process for CV #10 MAD. The 

Tree Inventory established a value of approximately $1,721,200.00 in tree assets 

throughout the MAD.  Tree trimming will start in late February and continue on Carmel 

Country Road.  WCA has recommended no further treatment for the declining Silk Trees. 

A reassessment will take place later this spring. 

 

 Attached is a quote from Treebeard for the installation of smart controllers, master valves 

and flow sensors in the MAD.  There are 192 total irrigation stations in the MAD.  At $55 

per station the estimated rebate amount is $10,560.  The total cost to the MAD is 

estimated to be about $30,000, or $4,100 per controller/master valve/flow sensor install.   
 

Landscape Contract and Budget 

 

 Treebeard continues to provide services within budget. 

 

Attachments 

1. Smart Controller Quote from Treebeard 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

George Flores       

Grounds Maintenance Manager        

(619) 685-1335      

gflores@sandiego.gov  

 

cc:  Casey Smith, District Manager, Open Space Division 

 Paul Sirois, Assistant Deputy Director, Open Space Division 

    

mailto:gflores@sandiego.gov









